
Graduate Entry Veterinary Medicine Selection Process – 2024 entry 

The RVC receives in excess of 1900 applications each year for approximately 250 places on our D100, 
D101 and D102 courses. We are committed to selecting our students using fair and transparent 
processes. As the majority of our applicants meet or exceed our academic entry requirements, we 
have developed selection methods which we believe enable us to recruit the students most suited to 
our degree programme. 

All applications for 2024 entry must be submitted 



• Where they are still studying for their degree, their average mark for their first and
second year (as calculated on their RVC transcript) is 60% or higher

• If they have graduated, they achieved a final classification of 2:1 or higher

The automatic offer of an interview will have no subsequent influence on the likelihood of an 
offer and all RVC students will be considered for an offer in the same way as any other 
interviewed applicant.  

An application from an RVC student who does not fulfil the criteria for an automatic interview 



the supplementary questionnaire answers as provided on their application and no additional or 
supplementary information. 

Any applicant who, following the initial assessments, scores one point below the interview 



The process of offer making to applicants will start in January, although most applicants can 
expect to hear from us in early to mid-February. Offer making is a gradual process and therefore 
applicants should refrain from drawing conclusions from the fact they have not heard but others 
have. Applicants will receive an email offer from the RVC which will outline any terms of their 
offer, their fee status and provide other important information about the next steps they need 
to take. An update will also be made via UCAS Track, where applicable. 

8. Results and Clearing 

A decision on an application will be made upon receipt of evidence that conditions have been 
fulfilled (to be provided by the applicant).  

Only applicants who meet the full terms of their offer are guaranteed to be accepted; applicants 
who narrowly miss their results may be accepted on occasion, should a vacancy occur, but this is 
by exception rather than the norm. The RVC can offer no guarantees this will happen in any 
given year and cannot guarantee that any applicants who do not meet the full terms of their 
offer will be accepted onto the course. 

Decisions will be made following receipt of results, consideration of the applicant’s grade profile 
and vacancies on the course. This decision is final and therefore applicants who are unsuccessful 
should refrain from calling the Admissions Office unless their grades subsequently change due to 
a remark. Applicants who are successful will receive email confirmation of this and do not need 
to contact the Admissions Office for further verification. 

The RVC’s veterinary medicine courses do not enter Clearing. 


